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AUTHORIZATION TO PURCHASE LAND

FOR INTERVALE FOOD ENTERPRISE CENTER

In the year Two Thousand Nine………………………………………………………………..
Resolved by the City Council of the City of Burlington, as follows:

That
 WHEREAS, since early 2002 CEDO and the Intervale Foundation have worked closely as project partners to develop the Intervale Food Enterprise Center (previously known as the Eco-Park) and CEDO has financed and initiated the planning, permitting and design process, arranged for the acquisition of land, raised funds for planning and development and facilitated a series of public meetings and then integrated community feedback directly into facility design and programming; and

WHEREAS, by resolution of December 19, 2005, the City Council authorized the Mayor  to execute a $25,000.00 purchase of a 0.3 acre parcel of land as the final parcel needed for the development from the joint owners of the Joseph C. McNeil Generating Station; and

WHEREAS, also by the same resolution of December 19, 2005, the City Council authorized the Mayor to execute a revised Memorandum of Agreement between the City and the Intervale and BCDC relating, among other things, to the purchase of this parcel of land; and

WHEREAS, the purchase of the 0.30 acre land parcel was delayed because of a title defect; and


WHEREAS, while the title defect problems were resolved last summer, the City did not proceed at that time with the purchase of the parcel because the Intervale Center was not in a position to commit to developing the project at that time; and
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WHEREAS, the Intervale Center board has now formally endorsed the idea of moving forward with the project; and


WHEREAS, notwithstanding the 2005 City Council authorization to purchase the parcel, CEDO decided to bring the matter back to the Board of Finance due to the length time that has passed; and 

WHEREAS, on March 23, 2009 the Board of Finance voted unanimously to approve and recommend that the City Council reauthorize the purchase of the 0.30 acre parcel; and
WHEREAS Mayor Kiss, with the concurrence of the Board of Finance, proposes to amend the FY 2009 budget to appropriate $25,000 from the Fund Balance of the General Fund to fund the acquisition of said parcel.


NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the City Council hereby reauthorizes  Mayor Bob Kiss to execute all documents necessary for the $25,000.00 purchase of the above referenced 0.30 acre parcel of land in the Intervale, subject to the prior review and approval of the City Attorney; and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the FY2009 budget be and hereby is amended to appropriate $25,000 from the Fund Balance of the General Fund to pay for the acquisition of said parcel.
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